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KEMRI/RES/7/3/1 January 14, 2014

TO:  DR. ISABELLA ABODERIN (PRICIPAL INVESTIGATOR),
SENIOR RESEARCH SCIENTIST,
HEAD, PROGRAM ON AGING AND DEVELOPMENT,
AFRICA POPULATION AND HEALTH RESEARCH CENTRE
ROBI, KENYA

Dear Madam,

RE: NON-SSC PROTOCOL No. 417 (RESUBMISSION): UNDERSTANDING
RESILIENCE IN LATER LIFE IN A LOW RESOURCE SETTING

-

Reference is made to your letter dated 5% January, 2014 and received at the ERC Secretariat
on 7th January, 2014.

This is to inform you that the Committee determined that the issues raised during the 221%
meeling are adequately addressed. Consequently, the study is granted approval for
implementation effective this 14™ day of January 2014 for a pericd of one year. Please
note that authorization to conduct this study will automatically expire on January 13, 2015

If you plan to continue with data collection or analysis beyond this date please submit an
application for continuing approval to the ERC secretariat by 2 December, 2014,

You are required to submit any amendments to this protocol and other information pertinent
to human participation in this study to the ERC for review prior to Initiaticn,

You may now embark on your study.
Yours faithfully,

— A B
ﬁ"\_fA/’ '

DR. ELIZABETH BUKUSI,
ACTING SECRETARY,
KEMRT ETHICS REVIEW COMMITYEE

In Search of Better Heaith



